In accordance with temporary export permit 2061, case ID 8131 Dr Robert Gess travelled to Melbourne Australia on 25th July 2015, carrying a number of brachiopod samples to discuss with Dr Norton Hiller. Fruitful discussions were held with Dr Hiller. Dr Robert Gess then returned to South Africa on the 18th of August 2015 with all of the specimens. These were then returned by him to the Albany Museum.
